GRAFTON EDUCATION FOUNDATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

September 11, 2012
GHS Library Media Center
I. Call to Order

B. Hoffman called the meeting of the Board to order at 7:00 p.m. This is a regular meeting of the Board of Directors.

Voting Board Members Present: Mike Cibulka, Bob Hoffman, Lisa LaMaster, Renee Riddle, Steve Vepraskas, Shawna Parsons, Julia McNally, Mike Donahue
Voting Board Members Excused:  Abby Schroeder

Non-Voting Board Members Present: April Shanks, Cristy Bauer
Guests Present: Dick Best, Pam Wiziarde, Karen Walton
II. Previous Meeting Minutes 

R. Hoffman submitted the minutes from the July 10, 2012 meeting for review.  J. McNally made a motion, M. Donahue seconded to approve the minutes. The motion carried 8-0.

III. Treasurer's Report  

M. Donahue presented financial statements as of August 31, 2012.  The total funds available is $42,057.78. Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report was made by C. Bauer, seconded by M. Cibulka.  Approved 8-0.
IV. GEF Sponsorship Program
B. Hoffman reported that he believed that it was important to develop a sponsorship program for the foundation. M. Cibulka reviewed the two suggested sponsorship programs that he developed and had reported at the last meeting. One was for sponsorship of the Food Truck Festival and the other sponsorship for the Grafton Education Foundation. B. Hoffman asked that a suggested sponsorship program for the foundation be developed and presented at the next meeting. D. Best and B. Hoffman volunteered to serve on a committee with M. Cibulka to develop the program.
M. Cibulka left the meeting at this point for another commitment.
V. Children's Clothing and Toy Resale
P. Wiziarde reported that there is a conflict on September 29th, the date selected for the GEF Children’s Resale. It is the same date that Just Between Friends is holding its resale. She agreed that a combination resale and Holiday Craft sale would be a good idea and suggested that we could reschedule our event for November 10th as it appears that the GES facility is available on that date. R. Riddle reported that she would not be able to coordinate the bake sale on Nov 10th. A. Shanks said that she would coordinate the bake sale by getting the GSD staff to bake. Pam will check with Kathy Doedens in the high school office to reserve the space.
VI. Pictures in the Park

J. McNally reported that 26 families purchased 29 sittings in this year’s Picture in the Park fund raiser. This compares to last year’s total of 13 sittings. The profit this year is expected to be $870.

VII. Cider Stands  
R. Riddle reported that five stands participated in the Cider Stands Fund Raiser this year and raised approximately $117 (before the match from Sendiks.)
VIII. GEF Website Maintenance 
S. Vepraskas reported that he has received some of the information that he requested from K. Gasser so that he can update and enhance the website.  He is hoping to get the remaining information this week. After a discussion it was decided that all updates to the website should be funneled through one person, rather than permit all board members to update the site. 
IX. Food Truck Festival
A decision was made at the August 14th board meeting to hold a special meeting of the GEF Board of Directors on August 28th. The purpose of the meeting would be to determine the progress on planning for the Food Truck Festival, and determine if the festival should be held on October 20th or rescheduled for some time in 2013. Only three members of the board attended the August 28th meeting. Failing to attract a quorum, the board was not able to take action at the meeting. That night GEF President B. Hoffman decided that the Food Truck Festival would not be held on October 20th because there were too many unresolved issues.

R. Riddle and B. Hoffman reported on several issues that they have identified in the planning for a Food Truck Festival. Food truck owners are reluctant to pay a vendor fee and commit to a festival without assurances from us on the number of people we expect to attend. They also are reluctant to use an appetizer menu that we suggested instead of the usual full portion menu. Finally we found that the food truck owners are covered by state health regulations, although we have not been able to document those regulations. It was decided to stop planning for a food truck festival in 2013. 
X. Souper Bowl Fund Raiser
R. Riddle suggested to the board the Souper Bowl Fund Raiser. It would be a soup tasting event held at the Grafton Pub and Bowl on January 25th, one week before the Super Bowl. She reported that she talked to the manager of the facility, and that she has a hold on the entire facility for that date. Soup would be made by commercial cooks not individuals cooking in their own kitchens, which would eliminate one of the concerns. The event would also include use of the bowling alley, and include open bowling and a 9 Pin Tap bowling tournament. Although many details need to be completed, she expects that sponsors would be solicited and raffles would be included. It would be held on a Friday evening and the audience would be adults from the greater Grafton community as well as school parents.
Most people in attendance at the board meeting thought it was a great idea. Several ideas were brought up to enhance the event.  R. Riddle and C. Bauer volunteered to chair the event. A motion to approve the Souper Bowl Fund Raiser was made by M. Donahue, seconded by J. McNally. Motion carried 7-0. 
XI. Other Matters
B. Hoffman distributed the draft document “Expectations of Members of the Grafton Education Foundation Board of Directors.” He explained that some boards have similar documents. The document will be on the agenda for the next meeting when the board will determine if a document of this type is needed, and how we would use it. He reminded everyone that it is a draft subject to revision.

S. Parsons suggested that we need to do more to increase the public awareness of who we are and what we do. She suggested that we think about a PR tool and we could hand out at Grafton community events that would identify us and what we are doing in the schools.  
D. Best and B. Hoffman reported on their recent meeting with J. Pechura. They provided him with an update on the status of the foundation, and he provided them with information on some of the plans of the Grafton School District.

B. Hoffman stated that in the future he would be spending more of his time on corporate sponsorships and other development efforts while continuing to work on the newsletters. As a result he will not have as much time to take leadership positions with foundation fund raisers.
XII. Adjournment

Motion to adjourn was made by M. Donahue, seconded by S. Vepraskas at 9:00 pm.  Carried 7-0.
Respectfully submitted,

Bob Hoffman
President
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